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			This newsletter - sent on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays - contains important information and resources to support community pharmacies across England.







		




			In this update: Our CEO reflects on sector engagement and planning for the future; LPC Chairs Forum convened; DHSC Hub and Spoke update; Pharmacy First myth busting.
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			Looking to the future: Pharmacy events programme
In her latest blog, our CEO, Janet Morrison, outlines Community Pharmacy England's efforts to engage with pharmacy owners as we plan for the sector’s future, including discussions around the Community Pharmacy Contractual Framework (CPCF) and the importance of influencing a new Government. Janet highlights the value of our recent regional roadshow events and wider work aimed at improving our governance and negotiation capacity.

The blog also notes our key presence at this year’s Pharmacy Show (13th-14th October), where the team will be participating in panels and running masterclasses on crucial topics such as pharmacy funding, influencing policy makers, and NHS services.









		Read Janet's blog 
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			The Forum of LPC Chairs held its inaugural meeting last week to enhance local representation in national pharmacy matters. The Forum aims to bring a stronger local voice to national work, steer Community Pharmacy England on local matters, and foster collaboration on areas of mutual interest. 

During the meeting, key issues were discussed, including feedback on Pharmacy First and ways to better support LPC Chairs in their roles. The Chairs also heard updates from the Community Pharmacy England Leadership Team on political influencing efforts and the future outlook for community pharmacy.

Our Director of Member and LPC Support, James Wood, described the convening of the Forum as an “important step in strengthening the bond between national and local representation of pharmacy owners” and hoped that the Forum is able to “work through difficult issues in a collaborative and constructive way.”

Read more







		




			DHSC Hub and Spoke Update
The Department of Health and Social Care (DHSC) has announced a delay in implementing hub and spoke dispensing proposals originally set for 1 January 2025. Following the General Election, progress on these amendments was paused as new ministers are briefed across policy areas, including pharmacy dispensing.

Re-iterating Community Pharmacy England’s position on hub and spoke, Gordon Hockey, our Director, Legal, said:
[image: ]
Read more, including Gordon's full statement







		




			Pharmacy First myth busting
To help tackle some of the misconceptions around Pharmacy First, we have sought to address a series of myths about the service.







		
			MYTH: GPs cannot electronically refer patients for minor illness consultations as part of Pharmacy First.










			FACT CHECK: The minor illness strand of the Community Pharmacist Consultation Service (CPCS) remained when the service became Pharmacy First. Therefore, GPs can still refer patients for a minor illness consultation with a pharmacist, as was the case for CPCS.

Read more myths to help increase your understanding of the service
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“It’'s been incredibly
valuable hearing from
pharmacy owners across
the country, whilst also
sharing more about the
work we're doing to fight
your corner and engage
with Government.”

Chief Executive Janet Morrison
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We broadly support the introduction of
changes that would allow hub and spoke
dispensing to occur between different
legal entities, but they need to be
introduced in a way that is safe for
patients and does not lead to a
proliferation of hubs that can dispense
directly to patients, which would
undermine market entry controls. Without
controls on hubs, the community
pharmacy market could be disrupted.

29 —
Gordon Hockey Community
Director, Legal Pharmacy
Community Pharmacy England England
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